St Luke’s Episcopal Church Newsletter

October 2017
“Witness Wamego Go Beyond”
2017 Parish Theme:
Introducing Mother Casey Rohleder as our priest: 
The Rev. Casey Rohleder began her tenure as the part-time rector of St. Luke’s Episcopal Church in Wamego on October 1, 2017. Prior to coming to St. Luke’s, she served as a priest associate at Grace Cathedral in Topeka, Kan., and regularly traveled throughout the Diocese of Kansas to preach and celebrate Sunday Eucharist for churches without a priest.  

Rohleder also works half-time as the director of communications at the Bishop Kemper School for Ministry (BKSM) in Topeka, a joint venture of four Episcopal dioceses to provide theological education to future priests, deacons, and lay leaders.  She graduated from BKSM, earning a Certificate in Presbyteral Studies in May 2016.  She also holds a Master of Arts degree in German Literature from the University of Missouri-Columbia.

Rohleder was ordained as a priest in Hays, Kan., in July 2016. Two weeks later, she moved with her husband, Eric, and daughter, Carolyn (5), to Topeka, where her husband had recently taken a promotion with the Kansas Commission on Veterans Affairs Office (KCVAO).  Her daughter is a kindergartner at Whitson Elementary in the dual-language immersion program, where she is eagerly learning Spanish.

Before following the call to ordained ministry, Rohleder worked for almost a decade in higher education marketing at Fort Hays State University, and prior to that, worked for the Nursing Outreach program at the University of Missouri School of Nursing, planning conferences and writing grants.

Rohleder currently serves on the Board of Directors for Circles of Greater Topeka, a group committed to fighting poverty, and is a proud ally to one of the program’s Circle Leaders. She also serves as co-chair of the Bishop Search Committee for the Episcopal Diocese of Kansas.
Mother Casey+
Recycling:
I am happy to announce that St. Luke's has been awarded an Alleluia Grant in the amount of $700 matching funds to upgrade the kitchen! This means we have $1400 at our disposal to fix the oven, extend ductwork to the central kitchen area for heating and cooling, and potentially even install a fan to circulate that conditioned air a little better in that large space. Thank you to the Alleluia Grant Task Force for recognizing the importance of the kitchen to many of our ministries, especially the Sharing Table!

Emily
Vestry:

Next Vestry meeting will be October 8th after the service. 




Cinnie 
Recycling:
Thank you to everyone for using the recycling cans. Usage has increased to the point that we sometimes have to empty them twice a week. This is great! Just a reminder: paper, cardboard, glass,  tin cans and plastics 1-5 are accepted. Please do NOT put waxed cardboard (paper plates, food cartons), dirty tissues and napkins, any kind of bag, or styrofoam (including coffee cups) in the trash. They jam up the recycling machinery. Or just gross us out  

We are happy to wash coffee mugs Wednesday night if you set them in the sink. Thank you!








 
Emily
Stained Window Committee:
We will have a flea market/rummage sale on Saturday, October 7.
If you decide to do the Garage Sale, everything you make goes to the window project but if you choose to do the Flea Market, you set the prices and, if it sells, a percentage of your profit is to be donated for the window project.  
This is the day of OZtoberfest, so lots of people will be in town.

Hopefully, everyone can help!

Please bring your items in before Friday and place them under the long tables in Guild Hall.  Come and help place items on the tables; help price if someone doesn’t want to price their items.  Call John and Linda Chmiel have offered to pick up items, if you could use some help with this. John: 785-458-2919 or Linda: 785-317-0699

And……………………

Continue to pray for our window project!





Myrline
Sharing Table:  

Sharing Table Breakfast will be October 5 and 19.  Please continue to help with this wonderful ministry to our community.  Thank you.  
Altar Guild wants to remind everyone to not put anything on the top shelf of the south refrigerator as the altar flowers go on that shelf.  We thank Ellie Baker for her wonderful ministry of donating the flowers.  
Guild:
Next meeting will be October 1st after the service. This month’s events are the garage sale/flea market for the stained glass window fund and the Halloween Café on Tuesday, October 31st.  
Sunday school:
Pat will teach the younger students while Claudia teaches the older students. 

Treasurer’s Report:
The following summary reflects the results of the operating fund, income and expense for the month of August 2017, with a budget comparison. (The Year-to-date includes the beginning balance on January 1st) 



Current month
Year-to-date 

Budget 

Income
 $ 12,396.02

$ 36,396.26

$ 71,201.00 

Expense
 $   7,260.29

$ 31,255.53

$ 51,144.00 

          Difference 
 $   5,135.73

$   5,135.73

$ 20,057.00

Discretionary Fund Sundays for the Rector’s is the first Sunday, October 1st. Any loose money in the offertory goes to support this fund so please help as you are able to. Please place any cash pledges in a sealed envelope with a name on/in the envelope.  

Council of Churches:

UMC food pantry is supported by 14 volunteers serving about 80 households a month.  August School Supplies distribution served 173 students.  2017 coat drive has begun with distribution to start 10/22/17.  Coats left at KVBank will be cleaned.  Community Thanksgiving meal will be hosted by St. Bernard's.  We will receive our assignment to support.




Ed Dillinger

Caring Neighbors:
The Caring Neighbors Organization has been created by individuals in the Wamego community to help people needing financial support after a cancer diagnosis. Caring Neighbors was created in 2015 to help a husband and wife in the Wamego area who were both diagnosed with cancer within a month of each other. In order to help other people in the USD 320 district, this organization will be doing several fund-raising events in the community. The first event will be Sunday, October 22nd at the First United Methodist Church in Wamego. A sixty-minute variety show will start at 3:00 pm.

​ ​

There will be a free-will offering to help raise funds for cancer victims. If anyone is interested in performing in the variety show, please contact Chris Day at 785.456.5325.
Cinco de Mayo History: 
On the 16th of September, 1810, in the tiny north central Mexican town of Dolores, Father Miguel Hidalgo y Costilla delivered the "Cry of Dolores" (el Grito de Dolores) in which he declared New Spain's independence from Spain.  The timing was good, because Napoleon Bonaparte had invaded Spain two years earlier and the king of Spain had fled the country. The idea of living under a French emperor and his older brother Joseph-Napoleon, who was now the new king of Spain, was even more distasteful than living under the distant Spanish king who preceded him.  The war of independence lasted eleven years, and in 1821 the new nation of Mexico installed its first independent government.  Viva Mexico!

 

The next few decades, however, would not go well.  Constant fighting between liberals and conservatives and a series of brief military and civilian governments, including those of General Antonio López de Santa Anna, led to the loss of Texas in 1836 and the rest of the northern half of Mexico (upper California, Arizona, and New Mexico) to the U. S. in 1848 after the Mexican-American War.  In the 1950s, the general population appeared to support the new president Benito Juarez and his reform plan, but Mexican conservatives rebelled and instead collaborated in urging the emperor of France, Napoleon III, to invade Mexico and repel the advance of the U. S.  In 1861 France invaded Mexico, but on the army´s way to the capital in Mexico City, it was stopped dead in its tracks outside the city of Puebla in 1862 by a Mexican army vastly inferior in numbers, and had to turn back.  The French would not return until the following year.  The date of the victory over the French:  May 5th, Cinco de Mayo.

El Cinco de Mayo is only celebrated today in Puebla, and most Mexicans do not know the history.  However, it is clear that the victory in Puebla was also important in U. S. history.  When the French returned in 1863, our Civil War was already in progress.  Napoleon III was sympathetic to the Conderacy, and several French banks supported their cause.  It would take nearly two years to finally gain control over Mexico, and Archduke Ferdinand Maximilian and his wife Carlota were not installed as Mexico´s rulers until 1864.  By then our Civil War was winding down, and a year later the U. S. was able to help Mexico drive the French back out.  Benito Juárez returned to the presidency in 1867.

In his recent book "El Cinco de Mayo":  An American Tradition," David E. Hayes-Bautista, a California lawyer, summarizes the view of many historians.  If Napoleon III had made it to the Mexican capital in 1862 while the Union forces were still weakened by early losses, we would have had his forces right on our southern border.  As the Confederates moved westward from Texas on their way to California, Mexican Americans in the Southwest, stirred by the victory of Cinco de Mayo, signed up with the U. S. army in droves, and stopped the Confederate army in Arizona.  In my hometown of Taos, New Mexico, there is a monument to the defeat of the Confederacy on the plaza.  I never understood why until recently.  With the help of Napoleon III, the Confederacy would have had at its disposal a much more formidable army, it might have reached California and the Union would have had a more difficult time winning the Civil War.

Ciinco de Mayo has been celebrated in California every year since 1862, when Americans of all national origins march with both the Mexican and American flags side by side to show their pride in both cultures and their determination to keep slavery out of the Southwest.  It has now spread to much of the U. S., though unfortunately many who drink Corona or Bud Light to celebrate have little or no knowledge of its importance.  It has become a truly Mexican American holiday.




Doug Benson
Diocesan hurricane relief 
Donations from congregations across the diocese to help hurricane victims so far have brought in $14,912 for the Hurricane Relief Fund of Episcopal Relief & Development.

The money comes after an appeal earlier this month from the diocesan Council of Trustees asking every congregation to take up a special collection to aid those affected by recent hurricanes, and to forward a check from each congregation to the diocesan office.

Individuals also may give directly to ER&D online at http://www.episcopalrelief.org/what-you-can-do/give/donate-now/individual-donation. 
Prayers:  (If you have someone needing prayers, please either email or calll Cinnie.  Thank you) 
We pray for: Anna Lea, David, Doreen, Jerry, Martha, Sarah, Alice, Kay, Linda, Lynn, Sherry; Courtney, Ellie and Danny, Harley, Kevin and Sarah, Mickey and Lisa, Polly, Stacey, Sue
We pray for those who are have had or will have surgery:  Harley; Lynn 

We pray for those who are grieving: families of Robyn; Joe; and Nancy
We pray for our Military personnel: Luke, Mike, and Molly Lynn.
We pray for our ministries: Episcopal Community Services/Kansas City
BIRTHDAYS IN October:                                                    ANNIVERSARIES:
October 13 - Judy Hildreth 
October 8 - Mike & Kally McConkey
October 8 - Laura Hannan 
October 21 – Richard & Jenny O’Konski
October 22 – Heather McCreight

October 28 - David Warnow



                                     

October Schedule:
Sunday, October 1st  – Mother Casey+ with a reception following to welcome her and


                          family to our parish family.



               Guild meeting after the reception.
Wednesday October 4th – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry

Thursday, October 5th – 7:30-9:  Sharing Table Breakfast 



                 11-12: Clericus meeting in Guild Hall (priests only) 
Friday, October 6th – 1:00 pm: Set-up for the Garage Sale & Flea Market
Saturday, October 7th-  8:30-12: Flea Market and Garage Sale

Sunday, October 8th –  Vestry meetings after the service. 
Wednesday, October 11th – 6pm - Potluck 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 

Sunday, October 15th – Morning Prayer with Larry as Officiant and Eric as Lector
Wednesday October 18th – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 

Thursday, October 19th – 7:30-9:  Sharing Table Breakfast 

Sunday, October 29th – Morning Prayer with Claudia as Officiant and Eric as Lector
Tuesday, October 31st - 5-7 p.m. Halloween Café;  Proceeds go to CMH

Wednesday November 1st – 6 pm Potluck and Children’s Ministry 

St. Luke’s Weekly Schedule: 

Sunday: 9:30 a.m. Rite II Holy Eucharist 

Mondays: 7:00 a.m. Spiritual Book Group – McDonalds
Tuesdays: 10 a.m. - 11 a.m. Bible Study                  
Wednesdays: 6 - 7:30 p.m. WE - Potluck Supper and Children’s Ministry 

Thursdays:  7:30 p.m. Cursillo Reunion Group
October Duties 
	
	October 1
	October 8
	October 15
	October 22
	October 29

	Altar Guild
	Laura Hannan
Emily Benson
	Myrline Winkler Pat Frey
	Cinnie Hill    Linda Chmiel
	Joyce Elcock Emily Benson
	Laura Hannan Myrline Winkler

	Lay Reader
	Claudia McKinsey
	Doug Benson
	Judy Hildreth
	Eric Benson
	Claudia McKinsey

	Chalice 

Bearer
	Joyce Elcock
	Ed Dillinger
	Morning Prayer
	Larry Hannan 
	Morning Prayer

	Greeter/

Usher
	Doug Elcock
	Larry Hannan
	Judy Hildreth
	John Chmiel
	Doug Elcock

	Coffee Host
	Elcocks
	Pat Frey
	Hannans
	Winklers
	Kally McConkey


